United Nations Committee on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities
04 November 2009
Excellency, 

I would to like to extend my highest recognition to the display of the intentions, and motives that were shown upon becoming party to the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities. By signing and ratifying the CRPD, your government has recognized that for the over 650 million persons around the world living with disabilities; it is no longer acceptable to maintain the status quo. You have recognized, that for persons with disabilities, whose rights have too often failed in moving from words on paper to changes on the ground, it is time to take tangible, concrete steps in towards their equality. 
The act of becoming a party to the CRPD should be rightfully applauded. It shows initiative, and direction. Yet, in many cases, it is only the first step. Without concrete actions of implementation and integration of the Convention in the national legal order in their many forms, becoming a party represents an unfulfilled wish, and provides little comfort, for the persons around the world still unable to enjoy their fundamental human rights, and inherent dignity, including in your country. 
In the 21st century, it is a profound and fundamentally wrong situation that in so many parts of the world, persons with disabilities should be subject to the kinds of inequalities and injustices that have been intolerable for so long. It does not reflect positively on states that are unable to support their intent with actions, and it is my belief, that this will be recognized, and fixed. 

On 3 December 2009, the world will celebrate another international day of persons with disabilities. To fully commemorate the day of persons with disabilities, the Committee is urging states of the world to engage in a week long series of activities under the theme: “Let us empower people with disabilities with the right to act”, as indicated in attached Appeal.

On behalf of the Committee on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities, who have been tasked with ensuring that the provisions of the CRPD are applied to the fullest extent possible, I would like to urge your government who has displayed its moral character and firm belief in justice and equality, to take the next step. I recommend using this week of celebrations to add substance to their form, and work for the full implementation of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities on levels where the change will make noticeable differences in people’s lives. This will no doubt start a new era for the world’s largest minority. 

At the end of the week long activities undertaken to commemorate the international day of persons with disabilities, I would encourage your government to share with the Committee the results of these activities. This information will become available on the website of the Committee as evidence of best practices of the world in the field of protection of the rights of persons with disabilities.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

                                               Mohammed Al-Tarawneh

                                      Chairperson

                          UN Committee on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities

